

Office of Mayor and Council

October 1, 2018

Cariboo Regional District Board of Directors **Attention:** Board Chair, Margo Wagner

Re: CRD Board Resolution of Support – SD#28 Request extension of City of Quesnel water main on Maple Drive to supply water to a future QJS building project

Dear Chair Wagner and Board Directors;

At a regular meeting of Quesnel City Council held Tuesday, September 25, 2018, Quesnel City Council resolved:

J.1) Administration Report #95/18 - Request by Quesnel School District to Provide Water for Middle School Replacement - City Manager Johnson to Report

18-23-404 THAT Council approves, in principle, to provide potable water with sufficient

volume to satisfy the needs to the School District #28 (Quesnel) if a new middle school is built, or a major renovation project occurs, on the Maple Drive Site.

<u> CARRIED (6-1)</u>

18-23-405 THAT Council approves providing potable water, outside the City of Quesnel

boundaries, with sufficient volume to satisfy the needs to the School District #28 (Quesnel) if a new middle school is built, or a major renovation project occurs, on the Maple Drive Site as an extraordinary exemption to the City's current Official

Community Plan Policy #15.3.2.7;

AND THAT Council directs staff to draft the required Official Community Plan

amendment to authorize this exemption.

CARRIED (6-1)

Please review and consider providing a resolution of support to the City of Quesnel for the School District #28 request for extension of City of Quesnel water main on Maple Drive to supply water to a future QJS building project

Yours Sincerely,

Mayor Bob Simpson City of Quesnel

Enclosure(s):

- 1. September 20/18 letter from SD#28 requesting extension of City water main on Maple Drive to QJS
- 2. Corresponding City Staff Report; September 25/18 Agenda

Mayor Bob Simpson

Councillors Ed Coleman, Scott Elliott, Ron Paull, John Brisco, Sushil Thapar, Laurey-Anne Roodenburg

Executive Assistant: Rhya Hartley